HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Minutes

November 12, 2009




HPPC Members Present:
Pedro Arista

Jackson Bowman

Pablo Campos (New Member)

Ed Chitty
Grant Colfax
Michael Cooley
Michael Discepola
Celia Gomez

David Gonzalez (New Member)

Isela González

Ben Hayes

Akira Jackson (New Member)

Tom Kennedy
Weihaur Lau
Montica Levy
Tatiana Molinar

Steve Muchnick

John Newmeyer

Kyriell Noon
Tracey Packer

Ken Pearce

Joseph Ramirez-Forcier (New Member)

Perry Rhodes III

Gwen Smith

Marshon Smith

Frank Strona

Tee Tagor (New Member)

Yavanté Thomas-Guess

Tonya Williams


HPPC Members Absent:
Jonathan Batiste (Emeritus)
Gayle Burns

Charles Fann (New Member)
*Gabriel Galindo (New Member)

*Niko Kowell (New Member)
*Esther Lucero

*Desmond Miller (New Member)

*Luke Woodward
Barbara Weiss

* - These members notified the Chair of their intended absences in advance of the meeting.
HIV Prevention Section (HPS):

Vincent Fuqua

Betty Chan Lew
Eileen Loughran
Jenna Rapues
Process Evaluation:

Kathleen Roe



Guests: 
Claudia Cabrera, IFR

Maria Crispi, City College Student

Armando Hernandez, IFR

Kevin Jefferson, Membership/CLC

Amanda Jones, Alternate Member Yazmin Macias, IFR

Magdalena Sal, Student

Tewodros Tekesel, BCA, Alternate Member
Welcome, Introductions, Announcements, Agenda Changes

Co-Chair Isela González called the meeting to order at 3:05 PM.  She explained that the Council’s facilitating duties rotate between the Co-Chairs, consisting of two from the community and one representing the government.  Isela welcomed the group and acknowledged the new members sitting at the table today.
All members welcomed new members by giving one word of advice.

Isela acknowledged the work of Membership/Community Liaison Committee.  The Committee recruited, interviewed, selected, and oriented new members.

1. Review and Approval of Minutes from 10/8/2009

Tonya Williams moved and Kyriell Noon seconded the approval of the 10/8/09 minutes.  No discussion was offered.  The vote was by roll call as follows:

	
	Member
	Vote
	Member
	Vote

	
	Pedro Arista
	Abstain
	Tatiana Molinar
	Y

	
	Jackson Bowman
	Y
	Steve Muchnick
	Y

	
	Gayle Burns
	NP
	John Newmeyer
	Y

	
	Ed Chitty
	Y
	Kyriell Noon
	Y

	
	Grant Colfax
	Y
	Ken Pearce
	Y

	
	Michael Cooley
	Y
	Perry Rhodes III
	Y

	
	Michael Discepola
	Y
	Gwen Smith
	Y

	
	Celia Gomez
	Y
	Marshon Smith
	Y

	
	Isela González
	Y
	Frank Strona
	Y

	
	Ben Hayes
	Y
	Yavanté Thomas-Guess
	Y

	
	Tom Kennedy
	Y
	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	Weihaur Laur
	Y
	Luke Woodward
	NP

	
	Montica Levy
	Abstain
	
	

	
	Esther Lucero
	NP
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	


Y=Yes   N=NO   A=Abstain   NP=Not Present

The minutes from the 10/8/09 HPPC meeting were approved.
2. General Public Comment

The public comment is summarized below:

Armando Hernandez, Director of HIV Services for IFR, announced that DPH funded a transfemale program launched in October and the grand opening was held in October.  Forty four people, including 30 Trans Latinas attended. IFR to plan and design services, IFR has a focus group from the population.
Claudia Cabrera, health educator and counselor from IFR informed the HPPC that IFR has had services for Latina Transfemales, but now provide enhanced services.

Yazmin Macias, outreach worker from IFR, provides client advocacy and works with clients who work on the streets and others.

Maria Crispi, a student from City College of SF, wanted to offer her training as a dancer to participate in fund raising opportunities and contribute her act as a gift.
3.  Members’ Response to Public Comment

Perry Rhodes III thanked those who made public comment.

Celia Gomez congratulated IFR on their program.  She has attended programs and is glad to see clients getting served.
Yvanté echoed the responses and thanked IFR for coming to HPPC.
Joseph Ramirez-Forcier noted that IFR has been instrumental in asylum issues and is glad service is being provided to transfemales.

4.  HPPC Co-Chairs/Steering Committee Written Report
Isela highlighted the Urban Coalition for HIV/AIDS Prevention Services (UCHAPS) meeting held in San Francisco on November 1st and 2nd.  She announced that Israel Nieves-Rivera will be ending his second term as governmental Co-Chair of the UCHAPS.  He has served as Co-chair from 2006-2009.  During that meeting he received an award on behalf of all of the UCHAPS members.
5.  Review and Approve Scope of Work
Isela reviewed timeline for HPPC and directed members to look at the handout.  She reviewed the scope of work for each committee.

Questions and Answers:
Q:  Steve Muchnick asked about the target number of members for Membership committee due to the long list of activities.
A:  Eileen Loughran answered that the list would be managed by the committee.  Ben added that there should be an even proportionate of members on each committee.

Q:  Ken Pearce asked what has been changed in the scope of work since council saw it last.
A:  Ben answered that descriptions need to reflect that members aren’t solely responsible for tasks.  There is collaboration with HIV Prevention Section staff.

Q:  Ken Pearce asked representation of HIV+ people on the council.  He noted that we have never had specific recruitment of HIV+ people due to confidentiality.

A:  Isela answered that it was discussed, could go to Bylaws/Policies and Procedures Committee for something formalized.  Ben suggested to Ken to join Bylaws/Policies & Procedures Committee.  Michael Cooley answered that there are positive people on the Council.

Q:  Montica Levy asked that since the CLC is broken off of Membership is that because Membership/CLC was not getting that piece of its work done. 
A: Grant noted that Co-Chairs/SC wanted another group due to heavy workload of Membership Committee to focus on the Community piece. Eileen commented that Membership’s workload has gotten bigger because they have gotten so creative with their scope of work around membership needs, training, retention, recruitment, etc.
Frank Strona and Tracey Packer both clarified that the bylaws and policies and procedures do not prevent specific recruitment of HIV + people, but confidentiality of specific members is protected.
Pedro Arista commented that intentionality to recruit people who are HIV+ is critical to have representation.

Montica commented that Membership looks at not what the epidemic is in SF now, but also looked at emerging populations.  Membership responded to members’ requests for recruitment.
The group unanimously approved the scope of work.

	
	Member
	Vote
	Member
	Vote

	
	Pedro Arista
	Y
	Tatiana Molinar
	Y

	
	Jackson Bowman
	Y
	Steve Muchnick
	Y

	
	Gayle Burns
	NP
	John Newmeyer
	Y

	
	Ed Chitty
	Y
	Kyriell Noon
	Y

	
	Grant Colfax
	Y
	Ken Pearce
	Y

	
	Michael Cooley
	Y
	Perry Rhodes III
	Y

	
	Michael Discepola
	Y
	Gwen Smith
	Y

	
	Celia Gomez
	Y
	Marshon Smith
	Y

	
	Isela González
	Y
	Frank Strona
	Y

	
	Ben Hayes
	Y
	Yavanté Thomas-Guess
	Y

	
	Tom Kennedy
	Y
	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	Weihaur Laur
	Y
	Luke Woodward
	NP

	
	Montica Levy
	Y
	
	

	
	Esther Lucero
	NP
	
	

	
	
	
	
	


6.  Celebrating 15 Years of Community Planning in San Francisco
Kathleen Roe framed her presentation as talking about the 15 years of the HPPC.  She passed around copies of the 1st and 2nd HIV Prevention Plans and the 1st process evaluation annual report.  Kathleen presented the evolution of HPPC through her slides. She highlighted the following:
· What concepts in each plan were groundbreaking. 
· Leadership – many members indicate their interest in participating in a leadership role.
· Everyone supported every decision this year.
· Kudos to Eileen Loughran and her team for smooth support to the council.
Questions and Answers:

There were many comments on the moving and touching nature of the presentation.

7.  Next Steps
The December meeting will be a training for the HPPC members, staff, and consultants on ensuring parity, inclusion, and representation on the HPPC.
8.  Summary, Evaluation, and Closure of Meeting

Isela asked all members to complete the process evaluation forms and return to Kathleen Roe.

9.  Adjournment
Meeting adjourned at 5:00 PM.
Minutes prepared by Tracey Packer and reviewed by Eileen Loughran.
****This meeting was not recorded due to technical difficulties with the digital recorder.****
The next HPPC meeting will be Thursday, December 9, 2009 at the Quaker Meeting House, 65 Ninth Street, San Francisco.
The next HPPC business meeting will be held on Thursday December 10, 2009


3:00 – 6:00 PM


Quaker Meeting House, 65 9th St. (between Market & Mission), San Francisco.
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